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0: 614-222-1330
: 614-222-1337

August 24, 2020

Ms. Tanowa M. Troupe

Ohio Power Siting Board

PUCO Docketing Division

180 East Broad Street, 11" Floor
Columbus, OH 43215-3716

Re:  Case No. 16-253-GA-BTX
Ohio Department of Natural Resources Concurrence on Bat Study

Dear Ms. Troupe:
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., is filing, herewith, the Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR)
concurrence on the Central Corridor Pipeline bat study.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Emily A. Olive, CP
Paralegal



Olive, Emily A.

From: Frank, Mike/CIN <Mike.Frank@jacobs.com>

Sent: Monday, August 24, 2020 10:35 AM

To: Kingery, Jeanne W.

Cc: Olive, Emily A,; Lane, Steve; Olberding, James H

Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Bat Acoustic Survey Report for Duke Energy's Central Corridor Pipeline Extension

Project (#20-029)

*** CAUTION! EXTERNAL SENDER *** STOP & THINK! Do you know and trust this sender? Were you

expecting this email? Are grammar and spelling correct? Does the content make sense? If suspicious, then do

not click links, open attachments or enter your ID or password.
Jeanne,

The Ohio DNR’s concurrence on the T&E bat study is below, to be filed to project docket.
The associated bat study report was sent to you previously be Steve (with the USFWS concurrence on 8/11).
Thanks,

Mike A. Frank | JACOBS | Project Manager | 513.900.7738 mobile | 2 Crowne Point Court, Cincinnati, OH

From: Sarah.Stankavich@dnr.state.oh.us <Sarah.Stankavich@dnr.state.oh.us>

Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 3:04 PM

To: Adam Mann <A.Mann@gaiconsultants.com>; ohio@fws.gov; Boyer, Angela <angela_boyer@fws.gov>

Cc: Frank, Mike/CIN <Mike.Frank@jacobs.com>; Lane, Steve <steve.lane@duke-energy.com>; Olberding, James H
<James.Olberding@duke-energy.com>; Jason Duffey <J.Duffey@gaiconsultants.com>; Priya Kudlu
<P.Kudlu@gaiconsultants.com>; Leah Jackson <L.Jackson@gaiconsultants.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bat Acoustic Survey Report for Duke Energy's Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project (#20-
029)

Adam —

We have received the summer bat survey report for the Duke Energy Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project in
Hamilton County, Ohio, conducted according to current U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) and Ohio Department of
Natural Resources, Division of Wildlife (DOW) guidance. No Indiana (Myotis sodalis), northern long-eared (M.
septentrionalis), little brown (M. lucifugus), or tricolored (Perimyotis subflavus) bats were detected, suggesting risk to
these state-endangered species is low in the project area and tree cutting during summer maternity season is not likely to
result in direct mortality of these species. Please contact DOW immediately should any bats be discovered during the
project. Should tree cutting need to occur after March 31, 2024, ODNR recommends further consultation to reevaluate risk
to these bat species.

This guidance does not constitute a full ODNR environmental review. If required, please contact the ODNR, Office of Real
Estate Management to submit a request for agency environmental review coordination.

Sarah



Sarah Stankavich
Wildlife Technician (bats/pollinators)
ODNR Division of Wildlife
2045 Morse Road
DIVISION OF Columbus, OH 43229
WILDLIFE Phone: 614-265-6764
Email: sarah.stankavich@dnr.state.oh.us

Support Ohio’s wildlife. Buy a license or stamp at wildohio.gov

This message is intended solely for the addressee(s). Should you receive this message by
mistake, we would be grateful if you informed us that the message has been sent to you in
error. In this case, we also ask that you delete this message and any attachments from your
mailbox, and do not forward it or any part of it to anyone else. Thank you for your cooperation
and understanding.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Adam Mann <A.Mann@gaiconsultants.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 10:21 AM

To: ohio@fws.gov; Boyer, Angela <angela boyer@fws.gov>; Stankavich, Sarah <Sarah.Stankavich@dnr.state.oh.us>
Cc: Frank, Mike/CIN <Mike.Frank@jacobs.com>; Lane, Steve <steve.lane@duke-energy.com>; Olberding, James H
<James.Olberding@duke-energy.com>; Jason Duffey <J.Duffey@gaiconsultants.com>; Priya Kudlu
<P.Kudlu@gaiconsultants.com>; Leah Jackson <L.Jackson@gaiconsultants.com>

Subject: Bat Acoustic Survey Report for Duke Energy's Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project (#20-029)

Hello,

Enclosed in this email is a PDF of the final report for the presence/absence bat acoustic survey that GAl conducted on
Duke Energy’s Central Corridor Pipeline Extension Project in Hamilton County, Ohio (Reference # 20-029).

Based on analyses of the acoustic data collected, no state or federally listed bats were considered present along the
Project.

Please let me know if you have any questions.
Thanks!

Adam

Adam M. Mann
Endangered Species Biologist / Environmental Manager

GAIl Consultants, Inc.
Cincinnati / Northern Kentucky Office
11 Spiral Drive, Suite 8 | Florence, KY 41042

Headquarters / Pittsburgh Office
385 East Waterfront Drive | Homestead, PA 15120

859.444.7734
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GAIl Consultants
ENGIMEERING, PLAMNING, AND ENVIROMMENTAL COMSULTING SINCE 1958

GAI CONSULTANTS CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains confidential information belonging to the sender and may be legally privileged. This communication is solely for the use of
its intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, inform the sender of the error and remove this email from your system. If this transmission includes any technical information, design data,
and/or recommendations, they are provided only as a matter of convenience and may not be used for final design and/or construction.

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not click links or open
attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert Button if available.

NOTICE - This communication may contain confidential and privileged information that is for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any
viewing, copying or distribution of, or reliance on this message by unintended recipients is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
message in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer.
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